## Palmyra R-1 Board of Education Press Release 3-3-2017

A special meeting of the Palmyra R-1 Board of Education was held on Thursday, March 2, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the office of the Board of Education at 1723 S. Main, Palmyra, MO.

The Board hired Mr. Steven Kerr as principal at Palmyra Middle School for the 2017-2018 school year. Mr. Kerr is currently the assistant principal at Fulton Middle School in the Fulton 58 School District. Mr. Kerr will be introduced to the middle school staff at a faculty meeting today at 3:15 p.m.

The board also accepted the resignation from Kerbee Gratz - ES/MS P.E./Health teacher, assistant varsity girls basketball coach, MS softball coach effective at the end of the current school year.